Hello Mr Boltina.  
 

I would like to comment on the Tourism bill as follows
 

1) Tour guide registration needs to be syrincronised with that of the two year first aid certificate that registered tour guides have to undergo. It seems ridiculous that the tour guide registration is valid for three years and the first aid certificate only for two years.  Please synchronise this irregularity. 
 

1b) This renewal process should be able to be done via email and post as its not fair to expect people to come into Cape Town to fill out your re-registration forms again.  I have been sitting with mine for 6 months already and have not made it into Cape Town during your office hours to attend to this matter.
 

2) The tourism grading council insists on grading every year which is an expensive process.  It should not be necessary to renew this every year as every second or even third year would be more than adequate for establishments who are just maintaining their credentials.  Obviously if a property had problems which had to be sorted out then they may have to be inspected the following year.  However most guest houses maintain their three or four stars from one year to the next and it seems wasteful to have to pay a professional to visit the establishment every year, when nothing has actually changed.  They take the same photos, write the same report as the previous year, and have to go to the same grading committee with the same recommendations.  
 

If the criteria change from one year to another, for example it became necessary that all four star establishments have to have a safe in the rooms, then it could be up to the owner of the guesthouse to take photos of the saves in rooms and could send this to the assessor in the middle years to keep in the file.
 

The mood in the industry is that the Tourism Grading Council have outlived their usefulness and many establishments have now stopped this expensive annual grading process.  I only grade one of my properties as its too expensive to grade them all, and defiantly not every year in properties which have hardly changed from one year to the next.
 

We should also be able to grade rooms as different grading within one building as I have both three and four star rooms at my guesthouse, but can only grade the property as either 3 or 4 star, not both.
 

I am happy to talk more about this or answer any questions.

regards

 

Jayson Clark

Cape Dutch Quarters-Tulbagh

Company Director & Register tour guide (expired)

0232301171

Box 383, Tulbagh 6820
